Suffield Little League

Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, June 12, 2006

Attendees:

B. Schnepp, D. Mercik, D. Beltramello, J. Dion, H. LaBarre, D. LaBarre, S. Pallotti, J. Kulas, S. Pallotti, K. Wagner, S. Looney

P. DiPrato, J. Droney and S. Dallaire were not able to attend.

Minutes from the April 10, 2006 meeting were reviewed and approved.

Fundraising:
Maureen Guzzi and Karl Wagner noted that the Little League dance at the Suffield Middle School was a success, netting the League $840.  

Jim Droney was not able to attend the meeting but provided a note as a reminder that the Parents Fundraising Dance was still scheduled for June 24, 2006 at the Suffield VFW hall. 3 couples from each team should make for a successful fundraiser.   Scott Looney suggested a silent auction of Red Sox and Yankees autographed memorabilia and volunteered to arrange. 
Scholarships

The 2006 Blain Woodcock and Chet McComb scholarship winners were voted on.  Mark Beltramello and Tim Dupuis were voted on as the 2006 scholarship winners, each receiving $500.

Post-Season All-star Coaching

Coaching selection was discussed for this year’s Post-Season All-star tournament.  Several individuals still needed to be contacted to determine their level on interest in coaching.

Closing Ceremonies

Closing ceremonies will be held on Monday night June 19, 2006 starting at 5:30 PM.  The AA Baseball All-Star game will be substituted for a game between the team sponsored by the Police Department and the team with the fewest games.  This is being done because the Police Department team had so few games played this season, due to all the rain-out conditions they faced.
Summer Baseball

Summer baseball and softball was discussed.  There continues to be interest in summer ball and keeping the program going.  Pick up baseball games will take place at Christian Field and Maureen Guzzi and Karl Wagner will contact with the NCGSL for a U12 summer team.

Other Business:

Several suggestions were made with respect to how the Suffield Little League could spend it’s funds to improve the program:  
· Fixing the B and Yankee Gas fields at Christian Field

· Repairing the Scoreboards on the Major League Field and Yankee Gas Fields
· Replacing the chain-link fence at the Bruce Park softball field

· Purchasing sheds for Bruce Park and SHS to store tools, equipment and supplies to keep the fields properly groomed.  
It was agreed that we should prioritize these needs and allocate funds as available.  This will be discussed and voted on at the next meeting.
The topic of forfeits was discussed, particularly in situations where rained out games were being made up.  It was agreed that we would draft up guidelines for addressing making up rained out games and when forfeiting would be in order.  Dave Mercik agreed to draft some guidelines to address this.  Coaching selection was also discussed.  .
